The Historic Saratoga-Washington on the Hudson Partnership

C/O Assemblyman Steven Englebright

Legislative Office Building Room 712

Albany, NY 12248

(518) 455-4805—phone

(518) 455-5795—fax

landerd@assembly.state.ny.us
August 29, 2012
10AM

Town of Saratoga Town Hall

In attendance:

Voting Members
Officers

Tom Richardson, Chairman

Kay Tomasi, Secretary

Members

Tom Wood, Supervisor, Town of Saratoga

Ed Kinowski, Supervisor, Town of Stillwater

Anthony Sylvester, Mayor, City of Mechanicville

Earnest Martin, Mayor, Village of Stillwater

Julie Stokes, Board Member, of Saratoga P.L.A.N.

David Doonan, Mayor, Village of Greenwich

Bert Mahony, Mayor, Village of Waterford
John Sherman, Mayor, Village of Schuylerville

Jim Sullivan, Mayor, Village of Victory

Attendees
Devin Lander, NYS Assemblyman Steven Englebright’s office

Hannah Blake, Erie Canalway NHC

Tim Holmes, President, Friends of the Saratoga Battlefield

Richard Farrell, President of the Friends of the Saratoga Battlefield

Linda Palmieri, Town of Stillwater Historian

Christine Valosin, Saratoga National Battlefield

Chris Martin, Saratoga National Battlefield

Maria Trabka, Exec. Director, Saratoga P.L.A.N.
Marlene Bissell, Co-Director, Hudson Crossing Park

Jim Brangan, Coordinator, Champlain Valley National Heritage Partnership

Sarah Purcell, Natural Heritage Trust

Janet Kennedy, Executive Director, Lakes to Locks Passage, Inc.

John Hayes, Director, Prospect Hill


At 10:08am Tom Richardson called the meeting to order and followed with introductions, welcoming visitors and greeting members.  

Minutes
A motion to accept the minutes of the August 29, 2012 meeting was made by Ed Kinowski and second by John Sherman to be passed unanimously.

In respect to the election of officers for 2012-2013 Tom Wood reached out to several members and came to the consensus on continuing the current officers.  A motion was made by Tom Wood and 2nd by Ed Kinowski to be passed unanimously in respect to the continued chairmanship of Tom Richardson, Sara Idleman as Vice-Chair, Kay Tomasi as secretary and Bill Peck as Treasurer.  Tom Richardson and Kay Tomasi abstained.  
Janet Kennedy discussed the Lakes to Locks Passage Grant.  There is a breakdown of Canal Gateway funding-received $350,000 in Federal funds.  September 27th from 10am to 12pm there will be a LTLP Annual meeting the Crandall Library.  Also worked with Joe Finan and others to put together a regional economic council application and waiting to hear back on those grants.
Jason Huart and Devin Lander gave a visitor center update.  John Sherman noted being too expensive for the Village of Schuylerville.

Drew Alberti gave a web-site update noting the site is up and running, looks good and has a great amount of information.  It is funded by the Champlain Valley National Partnership.
Jim Brangan mentioned gearing up for the next year’s work plan and emerging issues.  October 1st is the meeting for regional stakeholders.  $2,500 will be available this coming year.  Jim suggested developing a one page work plan.

David Doonan noted Greenwich and the Canal Corp. may locate a commercial barge transfer station in Greenwich- Sara Idleman and Tom Wood are supportive- Barten & Legoutis said there were no guarantees but that everyone is very enthusiastic.  Ed Kinowski is very happy to hear the interest from the Canal Corp.  Marlene Bissell asked about the location and David said probably near the Ft. Miller Company.  Anthony Sylvester mentioned the great opportunity this will be for all the businesses along the Route.  Marlene said Hudson Crossing would like to help.  Tom Richardson noted all communities can support a resolution from the Partnership at the next meeting.

Janet Kennedy discussed the Governors Path Through History - noting lots of questions, Task Force sites and themes, very impressive website, and each region will get $100,000 to start off.  Barry Sample will be called on it - Tom Richardson meeting.  

Hannah Blake mentioned Louis McClure coming to the region in conjunction with 1812 promotion.  Jim Brangan noted a very successful cruise so far and a good opportunity to have $100,000 for the 1812 commemoration.

Britt Basinger gave a Sword Surrender Site Plan update.  ABPP ok’ed all changes and will send back to the Partnership for adoption.  

New York State Canal Conference is September 30th - October 2nd in Oswego, NY

David Doonan noted working on many trail improvements and cell towers/WIFI in Greenwich.

Tom Richardson mentioned bids have gone out and the county is making an award in the next two weeks.  Marlene Bissell asked about stabilization this fall with Tom Richardson suggesting yes. 

A motion was made by Bert Mahoney second by Kay Tomasi to be passed unanimously.  The next meeting is scheduled to take place on September 24, 2012 at 10AM at the Saratoga Town Hall.
